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ALBION CITY COUNCIL SPECIAL 
MEETING APRIL 27, 2017. 
 
CALL TO ORDER – The special meeting was called to order at 9:00 a.m. in the Albion 
City Office by Mayor Sharon Hardy-Mills. 
 
ROLL CALL – Present: Mayor Sharon Hardy-Mills, Council President Chad 
Manderscheid, Councilpersons Zack Alexander, Mike Gailey, and Isaac Loveland, and 
City Clerk-Treasurer Mary Yeaman. 
City Attorney Kerry McMurray and Maintenance Department Shawn Burton were 
excused. 
 
OTHERS IN ATTENDANCE – Troy Mortensen 
 
BASKETBALL PAD AT PARK 
 
Mayor Sharon Hardy-Mills reported to the Council she talked with the anonymous 
donor, wanting to put a Basketball Pad at the Park, who is willing to install a School size 
Pad, which is twenty feet by fifty feet (20’ X 50’). The Mayor reported the City has been 
asked to provide the gravel and level the ground for the Pad. It is estimated the cost of 
the gravel will be one hundred fifty to two hundred dollars ($150 to $200). The Mayor 
reported the Pad will run east and west instead of north and south, hopefully keeping 
the basketballs and children from going into the road 
The Council suggested putting rebar in the edges of the Pad for reinforcement, and 
asked who will be doing the concrete work.  
Mayor Sharon Hardy-Mills reported the donor has asked Steve Noriyuki to do the 
concrete work for the Basketball Pad.   
Upon motion made by Manderscheid, seconded by Alexander, and unanimously 
carried, with the following roll call vote: Alexander-aye, Gailey-aye, Loveland-aye, and 
Manderscheid-aye, the Council moved to accept the offer to install the Basketball Pad 
at the Park, and approved the City paying for Gravel, up to two hundred dollars ($200), 
and having Shawn level the ground.  
 
Troy Mortensen told the Council he has some rebar if the City would like to use it.    
 
The Council asked the Clerk to include Park Rates on the May Council Meeting 
Agenda.  
 
Mayor Sharon Hardy-Mills thanked everyone for taking time, out of their Saturday, to 
attend the Special Council Meeting.  
 
COUNCIL ADJOURNS 
 
There being no further business brought before the Council, motion to adjourn was 
made by Manderscheid, seconded by Alexander, and unanimously carried, with the 
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following roll call vote: Alexander-aye, Gailey-aye, Loveland-aye, and Manderscheid-
aye. Adjournment was at 9:10 a.m. 
 
 
 
_______________________________ 
Sharon Hardy-Mills, Mayor 
 
 
 
_______________________________ 
Mary Yeaman, City Clerk-Treasurer 
 
 
 


